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Dear Pastors and Praying Friends:

The summer has started out busy. As I write this letter, it is the day after our summer
revival. It started July 4t and went through July 7. July 3rd, we entered a float in the 4th of
July parade that the city of Rolla has and bagged and distributed 800 bags of candy, tracts,
church brochures, a Bible app and invitations to a youth rally and revival. Several rode on
the float and threw out the bags while two men walked on each side of the float and
handed out bags with the Bible apps in them. After the parade, we met at the church for
lunch and then practiced a skit. That evening we had a youth rally with skits and music,
games and preaching. Several teens came to the altar. Sunday morning we started the
revival and had a cookout after the service with burgers, hot dogs and barbecued chicken.
The last night of the revival we had pulled pork sandwiches. During the revival some
came forward and told the Lord they were ready to serve him. Three teens were also saved
on the last night. There were people at the altar each service. It was a wonderful revival
meeting in a time when our church, as well as many churches, were struggling to move
forward due to Covid and the resulting shutdown of our country. The Lord was moving,
and I expect great things to take place this year.

However, the devil has already started doing his work. One of the girls that was saved
joyously came up to me last night and wanted to know when she could get baptized. I told
her soon. I learned last night that after my daughter-in-law took her home she must have
told her parents, and they told her she couldn’t be baptized because they were Catholic
and the Catholic church says it is a sin to change religions. I imagine this young lady lost
some of her exuberance when she was told that. I am going to try to talk with them
Saturday, and I have asked our church to be in prayer that I would have the opportunity to
reach the whole family for Christ. Please pray for this situation. We have lost too many
like this.

We are still having trouble getting some projects done at the church. We are looking to
build a handicap bathroom and replace our front concrete steps. The ones that are going to
do this got so far behind due to their construction projects being delayed last year that they
haven’t been able to get to us yet. Hopefully, we can get this done before winter. Due to a
friend’s generous donation and some giving to these projects in our church we have the
finances in place to get it done, but like the Lord said in Matthew 9:38 we need to pray for
laborers.

Krista, my daughter, had to come to the states in May for treatment for an illness. She is
doing better now and has an appointment with a specialist this week to determine the
treatment she needs. Please continue to pray for her. Kevin and his family are moving to
Oklahoma to start a church for Hispanics. My wife and I are doing good with the usual
ailments that come with getting older. It looks like we will have to get another car or truck
soon. Both are having the usual ailments that come with getting older as well. We need a
four wheel drive truck up here in the winter time, but our traverse, which is all wheel
drive, has a lot of wear and tear on it as well, and the transmission may be going out on it.
However, I am not sure about that. Please keep praying for us. There are many more to
reach and we are committed to doing just that. Thank you.
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